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	Following government recommendations regarding COVID-19 this meeting 

was held remotely by Zoom. 


	Also in attendance Alan Giles, Sharon Hancock, Laura Fogg Rogers, Duncan Porter. Mark Lodge and Andrew Walker regarding presentation by Lodge Sports.
56.09/20 Apologies 
Cllrs Watkins, Newport and Labuschagne.
57.09/20 Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act 
Cllrs. Jones member of South Gloucestershire Council Planning Committee.  
58.09/20 To approve the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 3 August – Approved
These will be signed when restrictions allow. 
59.09/20 To note the Minutes of the Planning Committee meetings of the 3 and 17 August - Noted.
60.09/20 To note the Minutes of the F&GP Meeting of 17 August – Noted
61.09/20 - Clerk’s Report and monthly accounts. To approve any recommendations
All items on the Clerk’s report were noted and the accounts approved.
Matters Arising
Rob Nicholson the Conservation Officer at South Gloucestershire Council is going to carry out a site walkover at Frenchay. This walkover is not inclusive to the Parish Councillors. 

The solicitor has confirmed he is regularly chasing the Trust’s solicitors for an answer to our queries regarding the future ownership of the walls and the register of the VVG/TVG land. The register of the land has to be done by the current owners who are the Hospital Trust.  

Regarding the concern over the possible land grab this cannot be enforced by us until we are the legal owner. A Land Registry search has been done to clarify the boundary of one of the buildings in question.  

Following discussions in the last meeting regarding the speed of traffic on the B4058 going from Winterbourne towards Frampton Cotterell, South Gloucestershire Council has advised the temporary speed visor was sited there from 28 August to 4 September. The results did show the majority of traffic was travelling above 30mph but members feel the speed visor needs to be in situ for longer to get an accurate record. It is also thought that the signage here is poor. Clerk will request for the speed visor to be re sited.  

Cllr Goodman advised Speedwatch is restarting next week.  

The owner of the house above the stone bus shelter in Mill Lane has been in contact regarding the antisocial behaviour there. This was an issue a few years ago and the Parish Council removed the seat in the shelter hoping matters would improve. However, a further complaint has been received and the resident has asked that if we cannot remove the shelter can we brick it up. Members felt that bricking it up is not an option as this would be an eyesore. There is a concern if the shelter is removed it could affect the stability of the wall. It was determined to ascertain who owns the wall and to also refer this to the local beat officer to investigate the antisocial behaviour.   

The updated procedure for dealing with unlawful encampments has been forwarded to all members. Cllr Bowles advised all members to keep this to hand in case it needs to be referred to. He understands there should be a 24hr helpline number to alert South Gloucestershire Council of any problems and Clerk will investigate and add this to the procedure. 
The licence for the rental of parking spaces at the Greenfield Centre by South Glos for Elm Park School has been signed and returned. The Parish Council has received the rental amount of £2600. The original amount they quoted was incorrect as it included weekends.

The resident who requested support for traffic calming measures on the Bristol Road in Frenchay by the Frenchay Hospital site has submitted the Highways Investigation form to South Glos. Photos of the narrow pavements in the area kindly taken by Cllr Collins were included in this.     

Vegetation clearance under the Hambrook viaduct should have taken place in August prior to work being done to repair the parapet which is planned for September.

South Gloucestershire Council consultation to lower the speed limit on the Bristol Road to 30mph between Winterbourne and Hambrook. They have asked for any councillor comments prior to the consultation going live to the public on 9 September.

The consultation for the Moorend Road, Worrells Lane and Pye Corner area - Waiting Restriction Review is also open until 24 September.
It was suggested the Clerk respond to the consultations on the Parish Council’s behalf to support the actions for both consultations.  

Cllrs Jones, Labuschagne and Duncan Porter met with 3 South Glos officers a few weeks ago at Damson’s Bridge. Duncan would like to see shuttle lights installed here although South Glos has advised the cost is prohibitive. Duncan has investigated another similar scheme in Bristol which was only a third of the cost that South Glos has quoted. The amount of vegetation at the side of the bridge makes visibility very difficult and it is understood South Glos intend to ask the resident whose land the trees are on to cut them back. The broken branch overhanging the road has also been reported by the Clerk but no action taken as yet. 
Cllr Kembery would like to put forward a review for a possible reduction of the speed limit on Beckspool Road from the Village Hall to the Bristol Road to 20mph.
All members were in favour of this. 

The following grants were approved in accordance with Section 137 of the Government Act of 1972:
All Saints Trust Burial Ground - £720 
Winterbourne Environmental Group – It was approved that the Parish Council will purchase the tools required and high vis jackets to keep costs down. One of the members of WEG has booked a place on a volunteer first aid course suggested by South Gloucestershire Council. Cllrs Climmer and Kembery will purchase the tools when a list has been supplied by WEG.  
The WEG would like to arrange volunteer days for specific projects, such as bramble cutting rather than be responsible for an overall management plan of the nature reserves.

Members agreed this was a very good idea and would be happy to support this however they can. The next plans they have are for some work on the small common and then Monks Pool. Cllr Brain and Climmer recently carried out the annual risk assessment at Monks pool and Newleaze and there is a lot of tree work to be done at Monks Pool. Cllr Dyer said he will be available to advise regarding any work to be done and it was agreed  tree work would only be carried out by a qualified tree surgeon.
Frome Valley Growing Project - £300 

It was approved that a further dog bin should be installed in Moorend, on the grass triangle.
Clerk to order.

South Glos has removed the dog fouling from the grit bin at Moorend. They advised that there are quite a lot of incidents where human waste is found and that needs to be reported to them as soon as possible. 

South Gloucestershire Council has patched the car park at Hambrook at no cost to the Parish Council. Unfortunately, this hasn’t allowed for some small fencing around the trees but that is difficult to install due to the tree roots. 
The Clerk advised that Avon Fire attended the Greenfield Centre as a follow up to the fire audit carried earlier in the year. They confirmed that all the requested actions had been carried out satisfactorily and no further action is required. They will routinely carry out a further audit in a few years time.

62.09/20 – Presentation by Lodge Sports regarding new indoor athletic facility at Winterbourne Academy School
Mark Lodge of Lodge Sports and Andrew Walker attended to outline their plans for an indoor athletic facility on ground owned by Winterbourne Academy adjacent to Hoopers Field. 

Mark coaches paralympic athletes, including those taking part in the Invictus games. He often has trouble finding suitable training facilities as there are none locally and other suitable venues need to be booked a long way in advance. He has been in correspondence with the school and other organisations who are all in support of the scheme. It will be a multisport facility for indoor and outdoor use. 

Members advised that previously when the school decided to fence in Hoopers Field some residents were not happy the open space was no longer accessible to them, therefore a careful approach will be needed in respect of utilising this space. It was hoped maybe some recreational space would still be available for the public to use.

Members were supportive of the scheme and requested Mark to liaise with the Parish Council and the school regarding any progress made.
63.09/20 – Request from resident for support from 2 Parish Councillors for traffic calming on Winterbourne Hill
There are often problems on the bend of Winterbourne Hill especially with large vehicles trying to pass each other. The road is quite narrow and there is a lot of vegetation on one side which is also a hindrance. Councillors are in favour of supporting some form of traffic calming. However, Cllr Jones has already contacted South Gloucestershire Council who are going to arrange for the Assess and Decide Team to visit the area. This should be a more direct route to get any changes actioned rather than a Highways Investigation Form being submitted by the resident. Clerk will update the resident.
64.09/20 – Concern from a resident regarding antisocial behaviour on Hambrook Common 
A resident has raised concerns regarding antisocial behaviour on the Common which has been causing a nuisance to residents. The police have been pro-actively patrolling the area and to date have not found anyone gathering at the location at the times they have visited. Since April 2020 they have only received 2 complaints regarding ASB. It was spotted that one day last week all the cricket covers had been moved.The South Glos Community Team have also been involved. Residents are to be encouraged to report incidents when they occur so they can be accurately logged and appropriate action taken. It was suggested if CCTV could be a useful deterrent.  Clerk will contact the Social Club to see if they have experienced any problems and surveillance by the beat team will be ongoing.
65.09/20 – Items from the Public
Alan Giles advised he was very interested in the Lodge Sports presentation and also hoped some land will be left for recreational use.

Duncan Porter raised the issue of Flaxpits Lane becoming quite a hostile area for pedestrians. A lot of cars are parking on the pavements and he has witnessed cars idling with their engines running unnecessarily for long periods. Cllr Climmer agreed with these observations and Cllr Hemmings suggested perhaps Enforcement could patrol the area. Historically, cars do park on the pavement here as quite a lot of the pavement in front of the shops is owned by the shops themselves. Cllr Jones requested Duncan send him the photos he has and he will report it to Enforcement.     
66.09/20 – Items from Members 
Cllr Dyer advised there is a problem with the gate to the bridleway which goes from Moorend to Mill Lane. It is very hard to open or close. Clerk will contact South Glos although it is not clear who originally installed the gate.
Cllr Hemmings advised he is very concerned regarding children leaving the Academy and riding their bikes very fast down Mill Lane towards Mill Bridge. They have no regard for road safety and most do not wear helmets. The Parish Council and the beat officer have spoken to the school previously about this. Clerk will contact the school again to ask them to reinforce road safety to the students. 
Cllr Whatley said he found the recent Planning Enforcement training given by South Glos very useful.

He also queried the procedure by which a planning application would be determined by a case officer even after so many objections have been received by neighbouring residents.

Cllr Dyer asked if it was planned that the wildflower meadow on the Small Common will be cut before the winter. This is necessary to promote good growth for the following year. 

Duncan Porter advised he will check with other members of WEG to see what the plan is. 

67.09/20 – A.O.B  
None
Meeting concluded 8.45pm.
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